From: Dehrer, Stephen

Subject: Response to email inquiry

Date: January 23, 2024 at 9:53 AM

To:

Dear Ms. Grab,

Please see attached.

Sincerely,



Stephen Dehrer
Principal Deputy Legislative Counsel

Confidentiality Notice

This e-mail message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential and privileged information. Any review, use, disclosure, or distribution not authorized by the intended recipient(s) is prohibited. The distribution of this message by e-mail to persons outside of the Legislature or the Office of Legislative Counsel may not be secure and could result in unauthorized access. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply e-mail and destroy all copies of the original message.

HUBBARN COUNTY



COUNSEL

OFFICE OF ENGISEARIVE COUNSEL 925 L STREET SACEAMENTO, CALSFORNIA 95814 TELEPHONE (956) 541-4000

PREPROPER (916) 341-6000 PREPROPER (916) 341-6020 DISSINSS WWW.LEGISLATIVECOUNSIL.CA.GOV

January 23, 2024

Christine Grab

Dear Ms. Grab:

On behalf of the office of Senate President pro Tempore Toni G. Atkins, this letter responds to concerns raised in your January 8, 2024 email correspondence sent to Senator Atkins' office.

As an employee of the California State Senate, Jason Weisz, the Deputy District Director for Senator Atkins, took and subscribed the oath of office as required by California law. (Cal. Const., Art. XX, Sec. 3.) Legislative employee oaths do not expire and are not filed with the Secretary of State. As you may recall, a copy of Mr. Weisz's signed oath document was

Exhibit 21- 8 of 11

provided to you by the Senate Committee on Rules as an enclosure to a letter dated August 14, 2023, responding to your request under the Legislative Open Records Act.

With regard to any concerns or complaints you have regarding the Franchise Tax Board, we suggest that you contact that agency directly (<a href="https://www.ftb.ca.gov/help/contact/index.html">https://www.ftb.ca.gov/help/contact/index.html</a>).

Senator Atkins considers this matter to be closed. However, please feel free to contact Senator Atkins and her staff regarding any other matter for which they may be of assistance via the contact methods described on the Senator's internet website at <a href="https://sd39.senate.ca.gov/contact">https://sd39.senate.ca.gov/contact</a>.

Sincerely,

Cara L. Jenkins Legislative Counsel

By Dupin Lan

Stephen G. Dehrer Principal Deputy Legislative Counsel

Exhibit 21- 9 of 11